
St. John the Baptist Catholic Church 

November 8, 2015 

Thirty-Second Sunday 

in Ordinary Time                      

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - -

MASS INTENTIONS:  

Saturday, November 7th:                       

Mass for the People 

Sunday, November 8th:                    

Theresa Lane (Healing & Peace)                           

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - -                                

TODAYôS READINGS 

First Reading:                                 

1 Kings 17:10-16 

Responsorial Psalm:                          

Praise the Lord, my soul!  

(Psalm 146:7-10) 

Second Reading:                     

Hebrews 9:24-28 

Gospel Acclamation:                       

Blessed are the poor in spirit, 

for theirs in the Kingdom of 

Heaven. (Matthew 5:3) 

Gospel:                                            

Mark 12:38-44 

VETERANôS DAY                        

TRIBUTE CONCERT 

Tues., Nov. 10th at 7pm                   

Broadway Church of Christ                

1924 Broadway Street 

Tickets: $10 by calling 219-1946 

Join the MHS Madrigal Singers and 

LCUôs ñBest Friendsò A Capella 

Group for an evening of patriotic 

music to honor local veterans.  

ALL SOULS DAY DISPLAY  

Please pick up any pictures 

brought for the All Souls Day              

display at the parish office by 

Nov. 13th at 1:00pm. Thank you! 

SAFE ENVIRONMENT  

Sat, Nov. 14th, 9:00am-11:30am 

If you serve as a catechist or 

ministry member, you are 

strongly encouraged to attend 

one of these trainings. For more 

information, please contact Susan 

Miller at spriggmiller@usa.net  

ARISE                                       

FAITH SHARING GROUPS 

ñThe Spirit at Workò                             

This week, the ARISE groups               

reflected on how the Holy Spirit 

works through us to touch the 

hearts and minds of others.                     

St. Ignatius of Loyola said,                

ñFew souls understand what God 

would affect in them if they should 

give themselves entirely into His 

hands and allow His grace to act.ò  

Can you set aside ten minutes of 

quiet time each day this week to 

listen to the Holy Spirit? 

~Charlotte Amato, ARISE Leader 
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Business Admin. & Parish Secretary: Evangeline Jimenez 
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Confessions by Appointment 

Office Hours: Mon., Wed. & Fri., 9:00am - 1:00pm 
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Rectory (Fr. Davidôs Home):                                                              

3323 86th Street, Lubbock, TX 79423                             

FALL FESTIVAL 

Wed., Nov. 18th from 6-8pm  

All are welcome for an evening of 

games, food, and fun!                       

There will be no CCE / Youth Faith 

Formation Classes this evening. 

If you are interested                               

in volunteering or donating items, 

please contact: Belinda Martinez 

at belinda@suddenlinkmail.com   

Helen Carrizalez at 

hcarr@live.com                                

Nancy Sanchez at                            

nsanchez@lubbockisd.org 

ñThis poor widow put in more                                            
than [the others because] she 
has contributed all she hadéò 

(Todayôs GospelðMark 12:43-44) 



PRAYER INTENTION LIST                                                         

From Week of November 1, 2015  

Healing & Good Health                                           

-Juan Contreras     -Jakob Neuber         

-Andrea Garcia          -Jason Mata             

-Anita Garcia          -Mary Salazar         

-Kesler Gonzalez & Family                      

-Dcn. Daniel Romo & Family         

General                                     

-Nelda Casticco      -Ginger Storm 

-Michael David Reyna & Family              

-Miranda & Esquivel Family                  

-Rachel Picon Isbell & Family                 

-Mr. & Mrs. Andres DeLeon                    

-Antonio Luis Valenciano                               

-Amalia & Juana Rojas                           

-Maria Ramirez 

Eternal Rest                                                                            

All the faithful departed + 

Dear Friends of St. John the Baptist, 

     A few days ago, I received an email letting me know that, as of 

November 2nd, I can listen to Christmas music 24 hours a day on 

Satellite Radio. The email says in colorful letters, ñChristmas comes 

early! The holiday season is here!ò For heavenôs sake, do we really 

need Christmas music 24 hours a day, three weeks before Thanks-

giving? Give me a break!  

     Forgive me if I sound a little like Ebenezer Scrooge. He famously 

said, ñBah, humbug!ò in Dickensô classic novel, A Christmas Carol.                

He bemoaned the commercialization of Christmas. Please under-

stand, itôs not that Iôm ñdownò on Christmas. Quite the contrary, I 

love Christmas. But I also love celebrating Thanksgiving and Advent. 

Donôt you think we should ponder the meaning of Thanksgiving               

before rushing into the Christmas season? I would like to enjoy 

Thanksgiving and Advent before I turn my attention to Christmas 

cookies, lights, trees, and carols. 

     You may have heard me say that I keep a little plaque at home 

with the inscription: ñBe calm. Be strong. Be grateful.ò It is a re-

minder that we should always be grateful for our daily blessings.              

We often hear the expression, ñCount your blessings.ò But do we 

really count our blessings? Or do we tend to count our problems,           

our daily burdens and frustrations? The season of Thanksgiving               

invites us to give thanks for the everyday blessings we often take            

for granted.  For instance, the ability to see, to hear, to smell, to 

touch, and to taste. These five senses, with which most of us are       

endowed, allow us the capacity to take in the beauty of all creation 

and the wonder and majesty of God. Next time you have a sip of hot 

tea on a cold day that warms you to the soles of your feet, or 

breathe in the freshness of the morning air, or hear the rustling of 

the fallen leaves as the seasons change, or watch the splendor of the 

sky painted with the setting sun, give thanks that you are able to   

experience all these things and so much more. 

     As St. Paul reminded the early Christians long ago, ñI thank God 

every time I think of you.ò So, too, should we also be reminded to 

give thanks to God. We give thanks for the simple, ordinary blessings 

of everyday life, no matter how small, no matter how fleeting. We 

also give thanks for the blessing of all the people around us. This  

includes family, friends, neighbors, co-workers, and our fellow               

parishioners at St. John the Baptist. 

     I began this little reflection by alluding to the early arrival of the 

Christmas season, and how Thanksgiving is still three weeks away. 

As much as we look forward to the beauty and meaning of Christmas, 

I invite us all to spend some quality time giving thanks to God for all 

that we have received in our past, for all that we receive in the           

present moment, and for all we will receive tomorrow and beyond. 

And even Ebenezer Scrooge couldnôt argue with that!                                        

-Fr. David 

THANKSGIVING BASKETS 

Donate                                                        

We invite you, your family, or 

your ministry group to participate 

in our Thanksgiving Food Drive in 

order to provide Food Baskets for 

needy families for Thanksgiving. 

Please bring any of the following 

items by Sun., November 22nd: 

~ Canned Goods                     
(vegetables, fruit) 

~ Turkeys 

~ Bread or Rolls 

~ Stuffing  

~ Mashed Potatoes 

~ Pies or Desserts 

If you cannot bring any of the 
items mentioned, you are also 

welcome to bring monetary                
donations or gift cards that will 
help us provide for the baskets. 

Volunteer                                                      
If you want to volunteer to take 

baskets to families, please               
contact the parish office by no 

later than Tues., November 17th. 


